
 

 

The Enchantment Flyer 
Official Publication of the 

Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque 
J a n u a r y  2 0 1 5  V o l u m e  3 7  N o .  1  

Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM 87190-

0473 

www.tinlizziesofabq.com 

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque is an official chapter of the 

Model T Ford Club of America.  Individual membership is 

strongly encouraged, & available $40 per year which includes 

the Vintage Ford Magazine.  Send your membership to: 

MTFCA  

PO Box 126 

Centerville, Indiana 47330 

 765-855-5248 or email jay@mtfca.com 

CHRISTMAS IN NEW MEXICO TIN LIZZIE STYLE 

After the Corrales Christmas parade, we  came together for a 35th anniversary of the Tin Lizzies at the 

Azevedo’s.  .   See the complete story with pictures on pages 6-9 

 



 

 

2015 Tin Lizzie Officers 
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President     Mark Dominguez             899-5628 

                                             mtford@Q.com     (cell) 264-9970   

 

Vice President      Stan Gauna                           296-0799 

                sgauna@centurylink.net  

 

Secretary                    Ann Merewether              881-0104 

                                             (c) 710-2210 

 

 Treasurer                 Marilyn Duncan                   345-1343 

        pandmdu@swcp.com 

   

    

Directors    
                                    

 Mark Wing                         271-8912                         

                                         msjbwing@msn.com 

 

          Kirk Peterson                     438-2603 

                                      susanandkirk@msn.com                                                  

                

          Paul  Duncan         345-1343 

         pandmdu@swcp.com 

 

 

Email Committee       Kirk & Susan Peterson               438-2603 

   susanandkirk@msn.com 

 

Telephone Committee Linda Riel       459-5897 

   lmrlulubell@juno.com 

 

Newsletter Editor Robbi Ross.                         293-1676 

   robbialb@aol.com   

 

Web Master  Mark Wing                     271-8912 

   msjbwing@msn.com 

 

Librarian                   Mark & Sharon Dominguez     899-5628 

   mtford@q.com 

 

Quartermaster  Larry  Azevedo                      898-7700 

   dribblebit@comcast.net 

 

T N Vittles/  Linda Riel                                      459-5897 

Refreshments  lmrlulubell@juno.com 

 

Program Coordinator  Board of Directors   

   

Parliamentarian Irene Navarre                     883-3175 

   hinavarre@aol.com 

 

Car Council  Dave Merewether                    881-0104 

 

Historian  Marilyn Duncan                   345-1343 

   pandmdu@swcp.com 

       

Hospitality                  Bernice Young                           294-7450 

                                                       modeltdoctor@msn.com 

 

 

 

 

2015  Committee Contacts.  

We Welcome New Members!! 

We invite you to join us at our meetings, 

breakfasts, & other events.   

Keep the newsletter handy to make 

sure you don’t miss out on anything!!  

Welcome! 

Tin Lizzie Library 

We have many books, & other  

media ready to check out from  

our library. 

Mark Dominguez, our Club 

 Librarian,  has compiled a list of  

everything we have & you can  

access that list on our website,  

www.tinlizziesofabq.com, 

 or contact Mark at 899-5628.  

 

 



 

 

Upcoming Events 

HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL 

 

Jan 10     T n’Vittles  at Mimi’s Café  

                  4316 The 25 Way at 8:00 A.M. 

Jan 22    Tin Lizzie Meeting at the Vineyard  

                  Club house 6118 Edith NE at 7:00 P.M. 

Feb 14    T n’Vittles at Weck’s on Juan Tabo 8 am 

Feb 26    Tin Lizzie Meeting at the Vineyard  

                  Club house 6118 Edith NE at 7:00 P.M. 

Mar  14   T n’Vittles TBA 

Mar 26    Tin Lizzie Meeting at the Vineyard  

                  Club house 6118 Edith NE at 7:00 P.M. 
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President’s Corner 

 

Thanks to the Tin Lizzies! 

As you may have heard, I was successful in my bid to 

become a MTFCA Board Member. Thanks to all the 

Tin Lizzies that supported me in the election. I am 

looking forward to participating in the board activi-

ties. I will keep the club informed on what’s going on 

at the national level. If you have any questions, ideas 

or concerns please let me know. I would like to see 

more youth participation in our chapters, something 

like we have done in our club. We have lots of ‘more 

mature’ members (me included) that can serve as a 

great resource to new members.  

Larry Azevedo 

From Tom Miles: 

Tom has served as an officer of the National Club 
MTFCA for many years. He is stepping down now. 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. I hope that 

your holiday season was great and happy one.  As 

your new President I hope that I can do as good of a 

job as Larry did. I'd like to thank Larry and Lorna for 

opening up their  house to us for our Christmas party, 

and to everyone  that helped to put on a great party.  

 

Remember that this is your club, and the officers and 

board  members work for you.  With that being said, we 

can use all the help from you with ideas. These ideas 

can be something we can use at a meeting or a day 

trip. So, put on your thinking caps on.   

 

It was great seeing you all at the party and I hope to 

see all of you at meetings to come.  

 

Remember to pay your dues for this coming year, and 

if you are not a member of MTFCA I strongly encour-

age you to join.  This is a great club and they put out 

great Magazine. 

 

Thank you to Robbi Ross for taking over the newslet-

ter. I know that she will do a wonderful job, and Thanks 

to Lorna for the previous years of doing it.  It is a huge 

job, but a very necessary one in order to get informa-

tion to our club members about club doings. 

 

Thank you and hope to see you at the meeting! 

 

Mark Dominguez 

My replacement has been found, I will take my mar-

vels and go home. Congrats Larry. Board elections, 

Larry, Mike Vaughn of Nebraska, and Bret Mize of 

Ohio.  TM 

 

FYI, I just received the Nov/Dec VF. Lots of tin Lizzie 

handy work. A feature article by Larry re: kids work 

day. A picture of Roy's ambulance with the Lizzie 

sticker still on it and a great article on Ford-

sons  .  Don  and  Medora donated the first  tractor 

and 3 others different models have been given to  

Museum by others since. Gaines donation prompted 

the others. Nice going Don. Pretty soon the museum 

will have to build a Fordson wing. In short a great 

issue for the Tin Lizzie's. TM 

 

Thank you Tom for your service ! 

Congratulations Larry Azevedo ! 
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HAPPY ANNIVERSARY !  

December 

Dec 1   Ted & Josephine Harris 

Dec 3   Ernest & Irene Sena 

Dec 14  David Sturdevant & 

              Kari Young 

Dec 17   Doyle & Gayle Gaines 

January 

Jan 7     Bob & Robbi Ross 

Jan 25   Ralph and Ruth Johnson 

Jan 27   Jahn & Barbara Wright 

Jan 30  Spencer & Audrey 

         Johnson 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO YOU!!         

December 

Dec 1    Don Mitchell 

Dec 20  Rhett Johnson 

Dec 26  Donna Rappuhn 

Dec 28  Doug Turner 

Dec 31   Dave Ferro 

               January 

Jan        David Park 

Jan 9     Susan Peterson 

Jan  11   David King 

Jan 15    Betty Housholder 

Jan 17   Ann Merewether 

Jan  19   Donna Hansen 

Jan  26   Paul Duncan 

Jan  27   Doyle Gaines 

Jan 30   Fran Gurule 

Jan 31    Janice Gauna 

 

Hospitality Corner  

by Bernice Young  

If you know of anyone who is ill, or needs a note of cheer, contact Bernice  at modeltdoc-

tor@centurylink.net, or 294-7450. 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE JOHNSON AND DILTS FAMILIES ON THEIR NEW AD-

DITION 

 Rhett Lee Johnson 

Born to Audrey and Spencer 

December 20,2014 

Linda Riel will be submitting an order 

for name badges and needs your in-

put! 

Please let her know if need a badge,  

how you would like the name to ap-

pear and if you want magnet or pin 

back.  Call her at 883-9585 .  
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If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks to one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or email lmrlu-

lubell@juno.com.  Those signed up, please contact Linda ASAP when you’ve chosen the location!   The follow-

ing dates are subject to change!  Breakfasts usually start at 800AM, but please check for any changes!! 

Meeting Refreshments 2015 

Date Provided By Provided By   

January 22, 2015 President Vice President   

February 26, 2015 Bob & Robbi Ross     

March 26, 2015 Betty Housholder     

April 23, 2015 Tom & Cathy Miles     

May 28, 2015       

June 25, 2015       

July 23, 2015       

August 27, 2015 Ice Cream Social Ice Cream Social   

September 24, 2015       

October 22, 2015       

November 19, 2015 Guys With Pies  Guys With Pies  
1 week early due to Thanksgiving on 
the 26th  

December  No Meeting No Meeting   

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE     

T n Vittles 2015 
Date Hosted By Place 

January 10, 2015 Mark & Susan Wing Mimi's Café @ 4316 The 25 Way NE (Jefferson & I 25) 

February 14, 2015 Bob & Robbi Ross 
Weck's @ 1105 Juan Tabo NE (between Constitution & 
Lomas) 

March 14, 2015     

April 11, 2015 Tom & Cathy Miles   

May 9, 2015     

June 13, 2015 Betty Housholder The Vineyard (our meeting place)  

July 11, 2015     

August 8, 2015     

September 12, 2015     

October 10, 2015     

November 14, 2015     

December  No Breakfast  No Breakfast  

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE   

BREAKFAST STARTS @ 8:00 A.M. UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED 
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 The annual Corrales Christmas Light parade was held on December 6, 2014 . Ten cars faired the cold night, 

adorned in the lights and ornaments of the season, to travel the short parade route. After the parade, 55 

members joined in a  celebration of our 35th year as  the Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque. A feast of BBQ was pro-

vided for the club  arranged by Sharon Dominguez. A video spanning our 35 years was presented by Marilyn 

Duncan, Bernice Young and Janice Gauna.  After everyone enjoyed the food, Larry proceeded with the busi-

ness of the night. He called the past years officers to the front and then the newly elected officers. The new 

officers , Mark Dominguez (President), Stan Gauna (VP) , Marilyn Duncan (Treasurer) and Ann Merewether 

(Secretary) were presented large ceremonial  kotter pins.  The new Board was called forward by Larry. Paul 

Duncan, Kirk Peterson and Mark Wing were given their choice of covers to choose from. One was filled with 

dirty oil while the other had a nut from a Model T; needless to say it was all a ruse as each man got his nut 

from the   covers, they each got nuts and not dirty oil. The crowd had a wonderful time with this.  After 

Larry’s unique installation, he presented the plaque of Presidents Past and Present.  He then presented a cer-

tificate of appreciation to Orlando Ortega for outstanding service to the club this year. Ethan accepted the 

certificate for his father. 

 Larry turned the floor over to new president Mark Dominguez  who then announced that we had two news 

College Grads in our midst. Sharon Dominguez and Michael Housholder  graduated earlier in the day from 

CNM. Congratulations to them both. 

 Paul Duncan then presented to Larry and the Azevedo Model T Ranch a card of appreciation signed by all 

those who worked at  the Ranch this year along with models of a 1913 Depot Hack and a Speedster. 

Luminarias lit the way for the revelers departure. Thanks to all the folks who made this a very special night!  

Members gathered  before the parade at the Azevedo’s.  The 

cars were decorated with lights and Christmas décor before 

they moved to staging area.  
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The parade began . The Tin Lizzies, 10  cars in all 

proceed down the short parade route in full 

lighted color.  The night was cold, the lights were 

bright and everyone had a great time.  The view-

ers along the route  were excited by the sights of 

our “old” cars 
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Our new President Mark Dominguez with his daughter 

Samantha and her husband Gabe.  

Row 2 Left Vaughn and Jahn  before the parade 

Row 2 right  Vern, Cameron, Kirk and Neil 

Row 3 (l) Pat, (M) Bob and Michael  (r) Ken, Mary Ann, 

Neil 

Row 4 (l) Sharon chats with guests 

     (r) Tiger  enjoying his food 
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Larry Azevedo, our outgoing President  holds the 

plaque of all presidents and is pictured with Ethan 

receiving  his Dad’s Certificate of Appreciation 

The best 

dressed cou-

ple award 

goes to  Paul 

and Marilyn 

Duncan!  Paul 

is a new 

Board Mem-

ber while 

Marilyn is our 

new Treasurer 

Our out-going Board is recognized. R to L: Larry (Pres), Gerald (Board 

Member), Mark (Board Member) Fran (Board member) Kirk (Board 

Member)  and Ann (Secretary)  

Kirk reaches into the “cup” to see if he will receive  

if he will retrieve his “nut” 

Mark takes his turn  to retrieve his “nut”.   

Larry opens his thank you gift 

from the “work party” crew 
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TIN LIZZIES CLUB MEETING 
November 2014 

 
 The November meeting of the Tin Lizzies was called to order by President Larry 
Azevedo who led the members in the Pledge of Allegiance 
 
 Minutes of the last meeting were approved as published.  Larry Azevedo gave 
the Treasurer's Report.  Ann Merewether read a “Thank You” from the Model T Mu-
seum for the club contribution.   
 
        Milton Webb has two new guidebooks for sale on “Relining the Bands on a 
Model T Ford and Driving Your Model T” and “Restoring a Ruckstell for a Model T”. 
 
 Committee Reports were made.  There will be no December Newsletter.  There 
was no November meeting of the Car Council.  Mark Wing has the website updated 
with recent activities.  Marilyn Duncan has old photos and articles digitized for the our 
35

th
 anniversary.  We were reminded that the meeting refreshments were meant to be 

a snack and not a meal. Donations of excess paper goods to be used for refresh-
ments will be appreciated. 
 
 Stan Gauna reported that the T 'n Vittles in November at Monroes was super 
duper with 33 members enjoying good “gringo” Mexican Food.  There were 7 cars 
present.  The transfer of the telephone truck to the Tin Lizzies is still pending. 
 
 Members participating in the Corrales Christmas Parade should be at Larry and 
Lorna's by 4:00 if they plan to decorate at that time.  Otherwise, arrive by 5:00 to leave 
for the parade staging area with the group.  Our catered Christmas Party will follow at 
Larry and Lorna's.  It was voted that Los Ninos would be the recipient of individual 
charitable donations at the dinner. 
  
        Officers were elected for the following year.  President, Mark Dominguez; Vice 
President, Stan Gauna; Secretary, Ann Merewether;  Treasurer, Marilyn Duncan;  
Board Members, Paul Duncan, Kirk Peterson, and Mark Wing. 
  
 
       Refreshments were enjoyed by all and winners of the raffle were selected. 
 
Respectfully submitted, Ann Merewether 
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For Sale & Want Ads 

For Sale:  Three 1925-26 license plates.  Call Bob Ross 293-1676 

For Sale: Clincher rims, several sets….Call John 505-294-4434 

For Sale:  1925 Tudor $8500, 6  crank shafts $85 each, 3 camshaft $25 ea, 1 26-27 transmission 

cover (hogs head) $75, 1 brake drum $80,1 exhaust brass whistle $85. Call Clarence Schritter 

505-896-5557 or 505-238-9896. 

For Sale:  Dean Van Doren’s Model T stuff !  1923 Touring, Black, $9,000.  Call Linda 459-5897.   

For Sale:  1923 Coupe, TT truck call Vaughn 410-7492. 

For Sale:  1925 Model T Roadster, yellow wire wheels, Call Kevin Pohl 505-681-0930 $10,000. 

For Sale:  1931 AA Truck, long wheel base, $4,000, ...Call Jeff 505 730-2608 

For Sale:  TT Rear End, 30x5 wheel parts….Call Gerald Hash 505-217-6273 

Wanted:  ZR4 Bosch Brass Base 1926/27 Block, screwdriver….call John Hayne 505 294-4434 

 

 

 

What do old Rosenthal Recipients do?  Why they work together to create videos on Babbiting 

and welding. 

Tom Miles, retired from Public TV,  videos Larry Azevedo demonstrating “How To Babbitt” .  A 

second video was shot with Bob Ross on “How to Weld Old Parts” . The videos will be avail-

able soon .   Thank you gentlemen for your continued  help in educating us. 



 

 

 Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473 

 

The Enchantment Flyer 
 

ATTENTION: 

The Tin Lizzies 
will meet at  

The Vineyard 
 6118 Edith Blvd NE 

7:00 PM on the 
 4th Thursday 

 of each month,  
 unless otherwise noted. 
Next meeting is Nov 20, 

2014 
 

COME JOIN  
 

THE FUN ! 

 

The Enchantment Flyer is  

Published monthly for the 

enjoyment of the Tin Lizzies 

of Albuquerque.  If you have 

something you would like to 

include, please contact Robbi 

Ross, editor at 293-1676 or 

robbialb@aol.com 

 

Thanks for reading ! 


